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FINDINGS OF FACT, CONCLUSIONS OF LAW, AND DECISION 

Christopher Dickinson applied to the Department of Marine Resources (DMR) for a 20-

year standard aquaculture lease on 1.15 acres.1 The proposed site is located southwest of Hog 

Island and south of Goose Ledge in the Damariscotta River, in Newcastle2
, Lincoln County, 

Maine, for the cultivation of American/eastern oysters (Crassostrea virginica) using suspended 

culture techniques. 

1. THE PROCEEDINGS

The pre-application meeting for this proposal was held on March 25, 2019 and the 

scoping session was held on June 28, 2019. DMR accepted the final application as complete on 

September 26, 2019. Notice of the completed application was provided to riparian landowners 

within 1,000 feet of the proposed site, the Towns of Damariscotta and Newcastle, including their 

Harbormaster, and other state and federal agencies. DMR's site report was issued on June 18, 

2020. 

The remote hearing for this application was scheduled for May 10, 2021 at 3:00pm, and 

public notice was published in the April 8 and April 29, 2021 editions of the Lincoln County 

News. Public notice of the hearing was also provided to the Towns of Damariscotta and 

Newcastle and their shared Harbormaster, riparian landowners within 1,000 feet of the 

proposal, other state and federal agencies, and subscribers of DMR's aquaculture email list­

serve. The public notice for the May 10, 2021 hearing indicated that the proceeding would be 

conducted remotely and directed interested persons to contact DMR to sign up to participate in 

the proceeding. Each person who contacted DMR to participate was provided instructions on 

how to join the hearing. 

The remote hearing was held on May 10, 2021, and sworn testimony was given at the 

hearing by the following witnesses: 

1 The applicant originally requested 1 acre, but DMR calculations based on the provided coordinates indicated the
area is 1.15 acres. 
2 The application indicated that the proposal was located in the towns of Newcastle and Damariscotta and the 
application was processed as such. However, the proposal is located solely in Newcastle. 
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